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November 30, 2015
Honorable Diane Dillon and Supervisors

Napa County Board of Supervisors

1195 Third Street, 3rd Floor

Napa, CA  94559

RE:
Request to Develop Ballot Measure to Fund the Napa County Regional Park and 
Open Space District

Dear Chair Dillon and Supervisors:

The Napa County Regional Park and Open Space District Board of Directors requests that the County Board of Supervisors direct staff to work with the District to develop a sales tax measure for consideration by both boards for potential placement on the November 2016 ballot.  If approved by the voters, the ballot measure would fund the work of the District in protecting important watershed and other open space lands in Napa County, providing nature-based recreational access to public open space lands, and educating future generations to value and take care of our natural environment.
When the District was formed, it did not have a dedicated tax base, but instead relied on a grant from the County of a portion of the County’s Transient Occupancy Tax.  On May 8, 2012, at a joint meeting of the District Board of Directors and the County Board of Supervisors, all Board members expressed a desire to, when feasible, seek dedicated funding for the District to supplement the funding provided by the County, other granting agencies and foundations, and program income.  

By 2014, after eight years of developing a solid track record, and with a recovering economy, the District believed it made sense to investigate how Napa voters felt about the District, what they wanted the District to do going forward, and what they were willing to support financially.

In mid-2014 the District convened a 15-member advisory committee composed of members selected by the five cities, by the County Board of Supervisors, and by the District representing a broad cross-section of the community.  The committee met for nearly one year, and issued its final report on May 7, 2015.

The advisory committee unanimously concluded that (1) the District had performed very well in its first nine years, especially given limited funding, (2) much more needs to be done to protect the 
open space resources of Napa County, provide public access to public open space lands, and help train the next generation of  land and water stewards,  and (3) the District should seek voter approval for a sales tax measure to fund the work of the District, subject to public opinion research to determine whether there would be two-thirds or greater voter support for such a measure.

This past summer the Land Trust of Napa County contracted with Godbe Research to assess what voters in Napa County wanted and were willing to pay for as regards protecting open space lands, including watershed lands, rivers and lakes, providing public nature-based recreational access, and educating future generations to value and take care of our natural environment.
The results of the polling were very encouraging.  Napa voters strongly support the purposes of the District.  Most importantly, just over two-thirds of likely voters in November 2016 say they would support a one-half cent sales tax to fund these purposes.  Support rises to the mid-seventy percent range for a smaller one-quarter cent sales tax with a sunset provision.  Given the inherent uncertainties is any survey, Godbe Research recommends pursuing the one-quarter cent sales tax approach with a nine-year sunset.
Our District is very gratified by the positive evaluation of the Park and Open Space District Advisory Committee, and encouraged by the results of the work by Godbe Research.  We ask for the assistance of the Board of Supervisors to take the next step in seeking dedicated funding for the Napa County Regional Park and Open Space District.
Sincerely,

Dave Finigan

President

Board of Directors

Tony Norris


Director Ward Two
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Barry Christian


Director Ward Five
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Dave Finigan 


Director Ward Four
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Brent Randol


Director Ward Three
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Karen Bower Turjanis


Director Ward One
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